
City of Hawthorne 
Senior Citizens’ Commission 

Minutes from September 5th, 2018 
 
PURSUANT TO GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 54954.2 THE AGENDA WAS POSTED ON THE CITY 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS BULLETIN BOARD AT 3:00 PM Thursday August 30th, 2018 
 
The Senior Citizens’ Commission meeting was called to order by Chairperson Juanita Douse @ 3:00 pm in the 
City Hall Council Chambers. 
 
Roll Call: Commissioner’s Johnson, Ramirez, Jackson, and Chairperson Douse 
 
Absent:  
 
Also Present: Recreation & Community Services Supervisor Williams, Senior Center Director Brown  
 
Flag salute was led by Chairperson Douse. 
 
Approval of minutes for August 1st, 2018  
        
Written Communication 

  
Oral Communications:  

• Von thanked commissioners. Wished them good luck in upcoming October Resource fair. 
• Senior President of Blind of California left pamphlets regarding low vision and blind. She is an advocate 

for helping the blind live an independent and fulfilled life. Also Rochelle from the National Federation 
of Blind gave information of what her organization does for the blind, they will represent these 
organizations at the resource fair. 

 
Supervisor’s Report: 
 

• Reminded of the upcoming LA County Fair on Wednesday the 12th of September and the Long Beach 
Aquarium trip in October 

• Brenda reminded the commissioners that the flyers are ready and could be picked up 
 
Commissioner’s Discussion/Action Items: 
 

• Judy brought up the task of getting funds for the fair, new requirements, getting stipend from city 
council, was told they’re not on approved list. Brenda to address later 

• Brenda spoke about passing some of the responsibilities that she has assumed in the past over to the 
commissioners in the future. 

• Dr. Jackson said he’s already taken care of having the marquees run the advertisements of the fair 
 
The meeting was adjourned by Chairperson Douse at 3:43 p.m. The next scheduled meeting is Wednesday,  
October 3rd 2018, 3:00 pm in the City Council Chambers of Hawthorne City Hall.   
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by, 
Diane Brown 


